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          Monday 14th November 2022  
 

Newsletter Number 6 – Autumn Term 2022 
Dear families,  

 

PTA Events 

First of all our Firework event - as ever, this was an incredible event and I am so grateful to our very, very 

small but wonderful PTA for organising this. I am very proud that the PTA pushed ahead to make sure this 

happened for the families and the community. All around us there appears to be less and less being 

offered in the community so to make sure our families still had this event is incredible. Thank you so much! 

  

The table at the end of this newsletter details several events that the PTA are hoping to run. However, 

there are so few of us, it is not definite that they can all be offered.   PTA encompasses everyone in our 

schools community – Parents and teachers (staff). With a few more parents and staff at our next meeting 

we know we can put on all our planned events.  

 

The next meeting is on Thursday 17th November at 6.30pm and this is an online meeting using Google 

Meet. The link is below and all you need to do is log in at 6.30pm and join us from the comfort of your 

home! 

 

PTA meeting 6.30pm Google Meet 

Thursday, November 17 · 6:30 – 7:30pm 

Google Meet joining info 

Video call link: https://meet.google.com/emk-idiv-ips 

Or dial:  (US) +1 615-965-4714  PIN:  301 769 205 #                                   

 

Anti-Bullying week - Week of 14th November and odd socks day! 

Today is the start of anti-bullying week and I can only imagine all those socks on ‘OddSocks Day’. Whilst 

that will be a lot of fun, it is also important to get the message across to everyone that Bullying isn’t 

acceptable and we need to recognise it for what it is. The children will be helped to understand that 

Bullying isn’t a fall out with a friend. The anti-Bullying alliance has a definition of bullying that is very clear 

and relevant; 

Bullying is the repetitive, intentional hurting of one person or group by another person or group, 

where the relationship involves an imbalance of power. It can happen face to face or online 

There is a wealth of information available for families and schools and line to help us all support the 

children. 
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Parent Governor Role  

Last week a ballot for the post of parent governor was held. The ballot was counted by Mrs Wright and 

witnessed by Mrs Shaw. The result of the Ballot is that Mrs Deborah Fairhead is your new Parent Governor. 

 

My thanks go to both candidates. It is wonderful that we have members of our school community so 

willing to support the school and represent the parent community.  

 
Christmas Performances 2022 

We are very excited to be able to hold a Christmas performance for the children and their families this 

year. This is due to take place on Wednesday 7th December at 9.30am, 1.30pm and 5.00pm. To comply 

with health and safety these performances are ticket only and seat numbers are assigned.  Please 

complete the form at the end of this newsletter to request your tickets (and please note the maximum 

number available). The form needs to be returned to the school, office by Friday 25th November.  

 

Influenza Vaccinations 

These vaccinations are due to take place in school on Monday 12th December. Details were sent home 

earlier this term and you were guided to give your consent, should you wish though an online link. If you 

missed that information, please contact the school office who can send it to you again.  

 

Thursday 17th November – Individual Photographs 

This week on Thursday 17th November, the photographer will be here to take individual photographs. At - 

8.30am to 9am parents of pre-school children can come into the school hall to get photograph taken with 

their sibling. Children who are already in our nursery class on this day will automatically have their photo 

taken with any siblings in school.  

 

Heswall Round Table – Santa Route Wednesday 14th December 

I have just been informed of the details for this years route of the Santa Seligh run by the Round Table. The 
more people who are out waiting for Santa on the route, the more money will be raised and the school's 
donation will be boosted. It is also a fabulous event and very exciting for the children. 
 

Wednesday 14th December 
 
START 6:00pm Approx 
Somerset Rd, Wirral CH61 6XW, towards Devonshire Rd 
Turn right onto Devonshire Rd 
Turn left onto Bridgenorth Rd 
Turn left onto Woodfield Rd 
Turn right onto Somerset Rd 
Turn right onto Dorset Dr 
Turn right onto Devon Dr 
Turn left onto Bridgenorth Rd 
Turn left onto Ridgewood Dr 
Turn right onto Haddon Dr 
Turn left onto Ridgewood Dr 
Turn right onto Somerset Rd 
Turn right onto Kenilworth Dr 
Turn right onto Chatsworth Rd 
Turn left onto Ridgewood Dr 
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Turn left onto Ridgefield Rd 
Turn right onto Ridgemere Rd 
Turn left onto Ridgewood Dr 
Turn right onto Pensyb Rd/B5138 
Turn left onto Gills Lane 
Turn left onto Dale View Close 
Back to Pensby Road and continue 
Turn left onto Antons Rd 
Turn left onto Cornelius Dr 
Turn right onto Exmoor Cl 
Make a U-turn 
Turn left onto Cornelius Dr 
Turn left onto King's Dr 
Turn left onto Oaklea Rd 
Turn left onto Marlston Ave 
Head back up to Mayew Road and END 
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Dates for the term 

 

DATE TIME EVENT DETAILS 

Week of 14th November All week Anti-Bullying week and odd 
socks day 

Come to school in odd socks! 

Thursday 17th November am Individual photographs Details to follow 

Thursday 17th November pm Children in Need Celebration 
afternoon  

Children bring a change of 
clothes and a £1 donation 

Friday 18th November All day School closed – INSET day 

Wednesday 23rd November 3.30 to 5.15pm Christmas Film night or 
Christmas disco - TBC 

Details to follow 

Wednesday 7th December 9.30am 
1.30pm and 
5.00pm 

Christmas performances Details to follow 

Monday 12th December All day Pupils Flu vaccinations Details have been emailed to 
families 

Tuesday 13th December TBC Winter Wonderland Details to follow 

Wednesday 14th December 12.00pm Children’s’ Christmas lunch  Details to follow 

Tuesday 20th December 3.30pm School closes for Christmas break 

Wednesday 4th January 
2023 

All day School closed – INSET day 

Thursday 5th January  8.40am School reopens for spring term for all pupils 
 

And finally, 

 

Mrs Embery and I would like to thank you all for your kind wishes, whilst we are not in school. We are 

eager to get back and hope to see you all very soon! 

 

A reminder that school is closed this Friday – 18th November to pupils.  

 

       

Mrs K Brown 

Headteacher 
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Christmas performance 2022 – Ticket request form 

Please complete this form and return it to the school office either by hand or via email by Friday 25th 

November 2022. 

 

Christmas Performance Wednesday 7th December 2022 

 TICKETS Requested 
MAX 2 per performance 

Please detail any access requests 
for each performance e.g. 

wheelchair user etc  

9.30am  
 
 

 

1.30pm  
 
 

 

5.00pm  
 
 

 

 

Please note some allocated tickets may be standing only if demand for a performance demands this. 

 

Names of children and classes 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name of parent/Guardian requesting tickets 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 


